Knappa School District No. 4 • Knappa, Oregon 97103
Board of Directors’ Work Session
Monday, October 1, 2018
5:30 p.m. Knappa High School Library


Present                                                                                       	 Absent
 
Tammy Goozee, Chair                                                                         
Cullen Bangs, vice chair
Craig Weaver, Director                                                                                           
Ed Johnson, Director
Candi Vanderburg, Director
 
 
Paulette Johnson, Superintendent
April Fresh, Business Manager         	           	
Leila Collier, K-6 Principal/SPED Director
Laurel Smalley, Principal 7-12
Jennifer Morgan, Board Secretary

	Call to Order-Chair Tammy Goozee-5:30 p.m.
Flag Salute 
		  	
	New Business 

[bookmark: _gjdgxs][bookmark: _GoBack]SBHC- (Discussion only W/ Michael McNickle)-He gave the board a handout on several SBHC in Oregon. He stated that the centers can be set up however the schools decide. Johnson stated that parents are worried they would lose control of their child's medical concerns without parental consent, Michael stated the parents can have a consent form on file for students to be treated and parents notified. Our nurse would be information and referral. No medications will be housed on site. Yamhill School District has had theirs in service for 8 years and the funding comes from the State of Oregon’s special projects funds, that is continued to be funded once implemented. Pays for staff, supplies and any cost the districts accrues. Discussion followed.
[bookmark: _qdlmbjd6hk1b]
PERS Bond- (Carol Samuels from Piper Jaffrey)-Gave a PowerPoint and a handout regarding the PERS bond. The bond should reduce the cost of our percentage of payroll costs. Over 100 schools have used pension bonds in the last 15 years. Carol stated, as an example, that if you borrow at 5% and the district makes 6%, the district is ahead, if it makes 5% we break even, if it comes in lower than 5% we would lose money. This would be a fixed rate, historically the PERS fund earns 10%. The district will get our rates this Friday, and those will go into effect next July for two years. Piper Jaffrey will need final confirmation of the bond by November 12, 2018. No further discussion.
[bookmark: _d4edbgci6w92]
[bookmark: _k2t2qqlg8rxe]
[bookmark: _9y56zpiio2po]           Goozee moved to adjourn 7:06 p.m.



Next Meetings • Monday, October 15, 2018 Regular School Board Meeting 5:30 p.m., Knappa High School Library.
 	
